## International Kondo Federation

PHONES. 211-5804 211-5805

c/o NIPPON-BUDOKAN 2 KITANOMARU-KOEN CHIYODA-KU TOKYO JAPAN

電話 211-5804

211-5805 102

国際 剣 道 連 盟

東京都千代田区北の丸公園 2~3 日本武道館内

January 9, 1972

Your Ref.

Mr. Jhan Appelberg, Secretary of Kendo sektionen Särnävägen 10 161 42 Bromma SWEDEN

Our Ref.

Dear Mr. Jhan Appelberg,

Wishing you a happy new year.

Thank you for your letter dated December 6, 1971. I'm sorry for not replying sooner.

- (1) The film which you requested costs 70,000 yen including its mail charge to Sweden.
- (2) I recommend you "Nihon-Budo". It is published monthly and costs 1,500 yen per year and its air mail charge is 1,300yen. Therefore, the total cost is 2,800yen per year. The address for subscription is as follows: NIHON-BUDO TSUSHIN-SHA 319, Mukaicho Matsubara-city, Osaka, JAPAN
- (3) I've been informed from your letter that Mr. A. Markie retired the post of chairman of Kendo-Section and Mrs. Malmkvist succeeded him in the post.

I wish Mr. Markie to continue practicing Kendo and hope see him in the U.S.A. in 1973.

Yours sincerely,

Toshiaki Kasahara

P.S. Count Sandor's contribution to "Nihon-Budo" was published and was received very well. I've sent a coppy of the Nihon-Budo, to Miss Horie, so please ask her to show it to you.